July 14, 2022

Board Meeting June 11, 2022


SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP
BOARD MEETING
JUNE 11, 2022
The regular meeting of the Spring Arbor Township Board was held on Monday, July 11, 2022 at 6:00 p.m., with the following members present: Supervisor Dave Herlein, Clerk Julia Stonestreet, Treasurer Colleen Gibbs, Trustees Mike Archer, James Buck and Troy Ganton. Absent: Josh Walz. The Supervisor led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Public Comment:  Opened at 6:01 Paul Hauglie of Concerto Court received AV applications in error and asked to have his name removed from the list.  Rod Hatcher asked the board to read a handout regarding elections in 2020. Tim Golding introduced himself as a candidate for State Senator for the 14th district.  Closed at 6:10.
Reports:  Police Chief Howard Noppe reported that this month he had a high school ride along,   that the in car and body cameras will need replaced in the near future; parking at Gallagher is a problem as usual; the parking at the boat launch is being taken care of with the bollards the township has placed there and the officers are doing active violence response training.  Fire Chief Tim McEldowney reported that the runs are on track with the past year and the state is “upping” the training requirements for paid-on-call firefighters.  County Commissioner Earl Poleski reported that things are going along as per usual.  
Expenditures:  Motion was made by Archer and seconded by Buck to approve the disbursements for the month of June 2022 totaling $199,084.21.  Roll Call: 6 yes. Approved.  Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Archer to approve the payment of outstanding invoices totaling $177,303.37.  Roll Call: 6 yes.  Approved.
Minutes:   Motion was made by Buck and seconded by Stonestreet to accept the corrected Regular Board minutes of June 13, 2022.  Approved.  Motion was made by Buck and seconded by Ganton to approve the minutes from the special board meeting of June 27, 2022.  Approved
Consent Agenda:   Motion was made by Archer and seconded by Buck to accept the following items under the consent agenda, the General Ledger Report of Revenues and Expenditures for June 2022; the Financial and Cash Summaries for June 2022; the Public Safety Report for June 20222 and the Planning Commission meeting minutes of both April 12, 2022 and draft minutes of the June 14, 2022 meeting.
SUPERVISOR REPORT:  Supervisor Herlein praised all the hard work of the seasonal employees in keeping up with all the needs of the township including clean-up of graffiti, post project at  Lime Lake/Teft Road Trail, and millings in the cemetery to name a few.  Summit DPW is now doing our DPW work.
NEW BUSINESS:   
Approval of Conditional Use Application C22-01 from Jack Jones and Ryan Morton: 
Reports:  The Planning Commission has presented a Conditional Use Permit (C22-01) to the Township Board for final approval.  The application is for the conditional use of having an Owner Occupied Business on King Road.  The motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Gibbs, to approve this conditional use.  Roll Call:  6 yes.
Approval of Priority Health cost for the 2023 year:  Supervisor Herlein asked that this business be postponed until the next board meeting.  This was agreed to by common consent. 
Public and Board Comment:   Alice Hatcher praised the Board on the hard work that they do on a regular basis, 
ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m.
Julia Stonestreet, Township Clerk
Approved at the July 11, 2022 regular board meeting
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